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OFFICIAL 

Our ref:  P27311 
Enquiries: Karina Williams / 6552 4054 

Mr Richard Sellers 
Director General  
Department of Energy, Mines, Industry Regulation and Safety 
Online@demirs.wa.gov.au  

Attn: Ben Darby, Principal Environment Officer, Ben.Darby@demirs.wa.gov.au 

Dear Mr Sellers 

Government Heritage Property Disposal Process 
P27311 Reids Ridge Abandoned Mine Site  

Thank you for referring Reids Ridge Abandoned Mine Site on behalf of the Department 
of Energy, Mines, Industry Regulation and Safety to the Department of Planning, 
Lands, and Heritage under the provisions of the Government Heritage Property 
Disposal Process (GPHDP). 

As the delegate of the Heritage Council, I consider that while Reids Ridge Abandoned 
Mine Site has heritage value, it is unlikely to have the cultural heritage significance 
required to meet the condition for entry in the State Register and therefore does not 
warrant a full assessment. A copy of the preliminary review is enclosed for your 
information. 

No further referrals under the Government Heritage Property Disposal Process are 
required on the part of the Department of Energy, Mines, Industry Regulation and 
Safety in terms of disposing of this place.  

Stuart Smith, Director General, Department of Biodiversity, Conservation and 
Attractions has been informed of this decision. 

The Shire of Yalgoo has also been informed of this decision and provided with a copy 
of the preliminary review for consideration in terms of its Local Government Heritage 
Survey and any Heritage List associated with its planning scheme. 
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If you would like to discuss this decision, please contact Senior Heritage Officer 
Karina Williams, at the Department of Planning, Lands and Heritage on (08) 
6552 4054 or at karina.williams@dplh.wa.gov.au.  

Yours sincerely 

Vaughan Davies 
Assistant Director General 
Heritage and Property Services 
Enc. 

31 October 2024 
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